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December 15, 2022

Tina L. Mastroianni
Acting City Clerk
City of Providence

RE: Appointment to Sustainability Commission — Priscilla De La Cruz (From City Council
seat to Environmental Council of Rhode Island seat)

To Whom it May Concern,

On Thursday, June 30, 2022, at its Executive Committee meeting, the Environmental Council of
Rhode Island approved Priscilla De La Cruz as its ECRI appointment on the Commission, per
Ordinance 2021-17 Article VIII ¥ Office of Sustainability. The Ordinance states “There shall be
a Sustainability Commission consisting of eleven (11) members ... and one (1) of whom shall be
appointed by the Environmental Council of Rhode Island.” The Department of Sustainability
received notification of the approval from ECRI on Friday, July 1, 2022. The movement of
Priscilla De La Cruz vacates a City Council seat on the Sustainability Commission moving
forward. Priscilla De La Cruz currently serves as the President of the Environmental Council of
Rhode Island and is the Senior Director of Government Affairs for the Audubon Society of
Rhode Island.

Thank you,

Emily Koo
Director of Sustainability
City of Providence

CC:
Julian Drix, Chair of the Sustainability Commission
Vatic Kuumba, Vice Chair of the Sustainability Commission
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